John Rose,
I have received a request from Tri-Town EMS for the use of the County radio frequency 155.235 for the period of August 15th, 2013 at 9 am to August 18th at 7pm, which is the duration of the West Tisbury Agricultural Fair.
This procedure follows the same procedure followed by Edgartown EMS for the Edgartown fireworks and the permission given to Tisbury for the Street Fair.

I am granting Tri-Town EMS exclusive use of this frequency for the period requested. In the event of an actual MCI, this frequency would be available to the town that the MCI is located in, as has always been the County policy, and would supersede the original permission.
However, I would like to offer the use of this frequency to the Oak Bluffs EMS for the period that coincides with the evening of the Oak Bluffs fireworks. I have discussed this with TriTown EMS and they concur with my assessment of Oak Bluffs EMS possible need and are of the opinion that the fireworks, with its large numbers of visitors, should take precedence. In fact, Tri-Town’s first question to me was whether Oak Bluffs EMS would need the frequency for the Fireworks.
If you decide that you would like to use the Dukes County frequency for EMS purposes during the period that coincides with the Oak Bluffs fireworks, please send me a request with time and date specified for the use of the Dukes County frequency. If I do not receive a request from you by August 10th, I will go ahead and grant the permission for the exclusive use of the County frequency to Tri-Town for the entire period that they requested.

